
Minister’s Report to the Board 

June 2015 

 

As I wind down my ministry here, I have very little to report. Just a few updates. 

We have recently made offers to a new Religious Education Assistant (Lisa Burns) 
and a new Week-End Pre K teacher (Rebecca Ramirez).  Both are pending 
satisfactory back ground checks. Assuming they both pass their checks they will be 
starting soon.  Mary Collins will provide initial orientation and will be present for 
several Sundays to make sure the summer RE program goes smoothly with the new 
personnel. 

I am in the process of completing year-end performance evaluations and will leave 
them in a file for John Morehouse. 

The Treasurer and I have completed the end-of-year review of the Minister’s 
Discretionary Fund.  

I met with the Worship Associates this week and am confident that the summer 
worship program is well-organized. I hope you will take advantage of the 
wonderful opportunities the WA’s are creating for you to experience the incredible 
diversity of theologies and spiritualties that Unitarian Universalism encompasses. 

The pastoral call schedule is in place for the summer. 

I will be around until July 3, although I will not be in the office every day. I am 
having close-out meetings with staff and will make sure that they have all the 
resources and support they need to transition over the summer to John’s ministry. 

Let me know if there is anything else you need from me prior to July 3. 

Sorry to miss the June business meeting.  I will see many of you at the Board 
orientation meeting on June 22. 

In Faith, 

Rev. Roberta  


